WEST WITTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING 26TH NOVEMBER 2018

Present:
Cllr David Brown (Chairman), Cllr Diana Allen, Cllr John Hunter, Cllr Christine Donovan-Brown, Tracy Harker (Parish Clerk).
Cllr Caroline Thorntonberry (RDC)
2 Members of the Public.
Declarations of Interest:
None
Approval of Minutes:
The minutes of meeting 24th September were read and approved.
Matters Arising:
· Christmas Tree Planning: Mr A Thorntonberry has agreed to donate a Christmas Tree for the Smorthwaite Garden, Cllr Brown will arrange a team to put it up. Cllr Allen has bought 2 sets of lights and a star, batteries need to be bought.
· Bus Shelter bin collection: Cllr Thorntonberry spoke to Julie Toot at RDC who had suggested that the bin be removed or replaced with a dog waste bin, Cllr Thorntonberry will speak to Sally Dixon at street scene, and is awaiting a call back. Swinithwaite is ‘at the top of the list for a bin’ but has been for 4 years, despite older bins in the district being replaced with new ones.
· Cemetery maintenance and improvements: The gates to the cemetery have been painted and are looking smart. Some sunken graves have been dressed with topsoil, there are more to do.
· Noticeboards: Several designs of noticeboard were viewed and it was agreed to purchase an A3 sized display case for at the cemetery, with a poster showing contact details and rules for the cemetery. A larger lockable cabinet will be ordered for the main noticeboard, the chairman and Parish Clerk will hold keys for this.
· Commemorative Benches: Cllr Brown suggested sourcing a commemorative bench to mark the centenary of WW1 however the cost of a nicely carved bench was around £900. Cllr Hunter agreed to find out if the British Legion had any funding or suppliers of suitable benches.



· Any Other Matters Arising:
Highways: Cllr Donovan-Brown is trying to arrange a meeting with somebody from the Highways to talk about parking around the Wensleydale Heifer causing blind spots and traffic problems, she is waiting for a date to be arranged.
Planning Issues:
An application for 2 further yurts at Swinithwate was received, the Parish Council had no objection.
Financial Issues:
· Report of payments made/recieved: 6 monthly Precept of £1200 was received 26/09/18. £100 donation towards Christmas lights and gardening from the Wensleydale Heifer.  
· Payment of outstanding invioces/expenses: Payments of £80 to Village Hall (rent) £460 to Anthony Goulthorpe (gardening) £440 Clerks salary, £11.29 Stamps/paper to T. Harker, £19.95 to D.Brown for dog waste bags and telephone box cleaning, £100 to M. Baker for painting the cemetery gates,  £79.41 to D. Allen for Christmas lights, £241.20 Office Furniture Online for noticeboards.
Swinithwaite news/Issues:
Cllr Bottley was not in attendance so nothing to report.
Any Other Business:
· A request to identify a house in a painting was sent via the website, this has now been passed on to our local history enthusiast.
· Cllr Allen reported that the website renewal will be due in February at £20 + VAT per annum with a 10% discount available for 3 year renewals, it was agreed to renew for 3 years.
· Defibrillator training is still to be arranged, and Cllr Hunter reported that his daughter in law is likely to be moving away, it was suggested that Cllr Bottley had mentioned his wife might be willing to run an event.
· Quotes for installation of an inspection cover within dogleg lane are yet to be received, Cllr Brown will remind Mr Sunter, Mr Shepherd agreed with Cllr Hunter to make repairs to the concrete at the back of Mill dam where stones have been removed to allow the flood gate to be installed, they will discuss this themselves.
· The Clerk will be attending a briefing for Parish Clerks at RDC regarding the local election timetable and procedures and will report a summary to the next PC meeting.

Confirmation of Date and time of next meeting:
This was agreed for 11th March at 7:30 pm

